Salmon River Watershed Partnership
Meeting Minutes
June 21, 2023
1. Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 7:04pm, Members in attendance included Ron Wikholm, Phil Gaudreau, Chris Frey, Tess Lundgren, Gary Lussier, Bernie Gillis (7:15pm) and Watershed Coordinator Pat Young. 
2. Administration 
a. Minutes: Motion made by Phil G. and seconded by Tess L. to approve the April 19, 2023 minutes.  Unanimous with Gary L. abstaining.  
b. Expenses and Contributions: Pat Y. reviewed municipal contributions to date. 
c. Long-Term Vision Plan: Pat Y. will be sending the final version out to board members.
d. Annual Newsletter: Pat Y. reported that the annual newsletter was forwarded out and had copies printed if anyone would like any.  Printed copies are used at events and in-person meetings.
3. Partner updates 

a. Hebron: Chris F. reported that Hebron did receive the OSWA grant for the O’Connor parcel which is 115 acres in the Blackledge River watershed.  He noted that Frank Zitkus and town planner Matt Bordeaux were instrumental in putting the grant together.
b. Columbia: Ron W. spoke about a fundraiser being hosted in partnership with the Trust for Public Land.  Items of interest will be offered in an auction. 

c. Haddam: Phil G. reported about a possible acquisition of 32 acres in the Salmon River Watershed in the Haddam Neck area.

d. Trout Unlimited: Gary L. noted that TU has a few projects and public outreach events—but mainly outside of Salmon River Watershed.

e. Lebanon: Tess L. said there wasn’t anything to report relating to the small portion of Lebanon in the watershed.

f. East Haddam: Bernie G. reported that East Haddam had received a grant award from OSWA for a large parcel in Moodus. The next step will be to seek the necessary municipal funds to complete the purchase.  Bernie also noted that the Moodus Preservation Group is looking for volunteers to help with invasive species removal at the lake and is working with local farms for potential composting sites for removed invasive plants. 
4. SRWP project/activity update 
a. Monitoring Projects: Pat Y. updated the board on current stream monitoring projects and thanked Tess, Phil, Chris and Bernie for volunteering for various projects.
b. Outreach & Ed: Pat Y. reported that Hebron Day had been canceled due to predicted rain. She also noted that the Eightmile RiverFest will take place in October and would like SRWP to have a table there.  SRWP will also be at Haddam Neck Fair.
c. Other Projects

i. Open Space Mapping updates/Grants: None
ii. Watershed Tour Dates and Places: Mid-watershed: Tour dates and locations were discussed. Pat Y. will send out more information.
iii. Watershed Recreation Map: Pat Y. reported that she would like to work on this map as time permits.  She will send out a link to the one the Eightmile River group did.
5. Other Business: None
6. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm
Submitted by: Patricia Young

2023 Meeting Dates (third Wednesday of the month)

August 16, 2023
October 18, 2023


December 20, 2023
